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Flood disaster - In June 2011 flooding in Minot caused water to cover the 
state fairgrounds for approximately 30 days.   

Except for the State Fair Center and the grandstand, all of the structures on 
the state fairgrounds were flooded with 8 feet to 10 feet of water.  Landscaping 
plants covered with water for 30 days have died, and the water washed away 
gravel on parking lots and damaged asphalt.  The Federal Emergency 
Management Agency (FEMA) does not reimburse for these types of repairs.  
The cancellation of the 2011 State Fair resulted in the loss of approximately 
$3 million of income.  The State Fair does not have sufficient funding in its 
operating fund to pay for the cost of these repairs and other extraordinary 
maintenance and operating costs; therefore, the State Fair Association 
anticipates requesting funding from the Legislative Assembly in 2013 for the 
following extraordinary maintenance and flood-related repairs: 

• $2,881,500 - Asphalt overlay and repair. 
• $619,650 - Gravel for parking lots. 
• $353,882 - Expo barn roof repair. 

Emergency Commission - In August 2011 the Emergency Commission 
approved, pursuant to North Dakota Century Code 54-16-13, a $6 million line of 
credit at the Bank of North Dakota for recovery and prevention efforts related to 
the flood disaster at the state fairgrounds.  The State Fair Association is to use 
funding received from FEMA to repay the loan. 

The State Fair Association borrowed $4.2 million from the Bank to pay 
flood-related costs and anticipates FEMA will reimburse the association for 
90 percent of qualified expenditures.  Reimbursements received from FEMA 
used to repay a portion of the loan through March 2012 total $3.3 million.  The 
association currently owes the Bank approximately $895,000 and anticipates 
requesting funding from the Legislative Assembly in 2013 to repay the balance 
of the loan plus interest through June 2013 of approximately $53,000. 

 


